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CANADIAN CONTRIBUTION TO THE UNITED NATIONS
DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME

The Secretary of State for External Affairs, the Honourable
Paul Martin, announced that, subject to Parliamentary approval, the
Canadian Government intends to contribute $10,750,000 to the United
Nations Development Programme for 1967. The Canadian pledge will
be announced in New York today by Mr. D.S. Macdonald, M.P.,
Parliamentary Secretary to the Secretary of State for External
Affairs and Canada's representative to the Second Committee of the
Twenty-First Session of the United Nations General Assembly. e
Canadian pledge represents an increase of $1,250,000 over the 1966
contribution of $9,500,C00.

The Unived Naticns Development Programme (UNDP) was created
by the United Nations General Assembly in Deceniber 1965, through
the merger of the United Hations Special Fund and the Expanded
Programme for Technical Assistance. Canada has consistently been
one of the leading supportcrs of btoth programmes, having contributed
$53,695,000 since thei:r inception.,

The technical assistanse work of the United Nations Develop-~
ment Programme, largely carried out br agencies of the U.LN. family,
has grown in effectivencss over “ine v2srs, and is contributing
significantly “c the cconomic and social progress in more than one
hundrzd develeping countries. The largesv portion of the resources
of the United Nations levelopmant Programizc, is devoted to pre-
investment surveys which have resulted in laige scale investments
in high-priority develowsent projects. The programme also provides
experts, treoining facilities and techaical kneowledge to the develop-
ing countries. ‘the UND? plays an insreesingly iaportant role in
the co-ordinsticn and effzctive implemzntation of the assistance
activities of the United Wations family in the ceveloping countries.

) Growing concerin has recently bcen expressed in various
international bedies over the stagnaticn in the flow of assistance
to developing countries at o time when their nceds and absorptive
Capacity are increasing. A% this time when %he prospective world
food situation is the subjcoe of increasing international attention
it is important to note that approximately one~nalf of the UNDP's
pre-investment wrojccts ara directed at agricultural development.

The increased Caradian coatribution is in response to
pressing internaticianl apreals for increascd assistance and reflects
Canada’s confidence In the valnsble work of She United Naticns
Developmznt Frogiramme.
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